Dear member,


As you are aware, the elected Executive Committee has completed nine months in office and as envisioned in the earlier communication, tried to take up the developmental activities. Some important developments are opening up of a Mother Diary booth, a Kendriya Bhandar outlet, website of AOA and a confectionary shop. BSNL intercom(centrax) facility is also extended to the residents. The process of auction of shops in community centers is also in progress. Setting up of children’s play parks, library and recreation facilities at community center are in the pipeline.


It is also brought to the notice of the members that while fixing the subscription charges, the adhoc committee had set up a subcommittee to systematically study the income and expenditure pattern and recommend suitable final subscription charges. On receipt of the report of the said committee, the EC taking cognizance of the fact that Phase –IV has also been included in AOA, decided to adopt the subscription charges as recommended (calculation sheet of the report enclosed) which are enumerated as below with effective from 1st April, 2006. (for both phase III & phase IV members)
For  type A flats

Rs. 300/-

For  type B flats

Rs. 340/-

For  type C flats

Rs. 360/-

For  type C1/D flats
Rs. 380/-

These charges are to be paid by 15th of each month. If not paid in time, will attract late payment charge of Rs. 10/-(compoundable ) per month. If paid for one year in advance, 5% rebate is applicable. Also, if by the end of the financial year (31st March) all dues are cleared, 2% rebate shall be allowed. This is to bring to the notice of the members that the subscription charges are applicable irrespective of the fact that the flat is vacant or occupied. The subscription can be paid by cash or local cheque drawn in favour of ‘K.V-II AOA, A/c No 071120 11005301’. If cheque bounces due to any reason, Rs.50/- shall be levied in addition to the bank charges. 


Further, for maintaining peaceful atmosphere within the campus, members are requested to rent out their flats only to bonafide candidates whose antecedents are known to you personally or through dependable references. It is mandatory to obtain NOC from AOA before renting out the flat, which shall be accorded after producing copy of filing the tenant verification forms (available in AOA office) with the police. Also, members are advised to refrain from renting out to bachelors as far as possible and if rented out to bachelors ensure that not more than three persons reside in the flat and ensure names of all the persons residing are mentioned in the rent agreement.


For the latest happenings and convenience of updating the records, members are requested to visit AOA website at www.noidakv2.org and update the address etc.


Soliciting your cooperation in maintaining a clean and peaceful complex.

    Yours Sincerely,

(M. Ramesh Kumar)

Secretary, AOA

